FRIENDS OF SUNNY BANK VALE
NEWSLETTER NO. 2 – JANUARY 2012
Dear Friends,
A new year is upon us and we have a cause to celebrate.  In December we found out from Droylsden District Assembly that we had been awarded £4000 from the District Assembly’s discretionary budget and so we now have a substantial amount, which will enable us to start replacing some of the old, muddy worn out footpaths on the Vale and create some new paths.  Our thanks must go to our local councillors who together with the Town Manager for Droylsden have enabled this to happen.  
The group has also made positive efforts to gain some more publicity as it seems that many local residents do not know where this piece of land is located.  We have had an article in Tameside’s Third Sector Coalition Newsletter Winter 2011-12 and also an article in the Droylsden Academy newsletter.  On the 21st January we are hosting a table at the Droylsden Respect Week.  This is a multi-agency/multi-cultural event being held at the new Droylsden Academy on Saturday 21st January from 12pm to-3pm, we will be exhibiting photos of the Vale, handing out literature and generally talking to people who show an interest.  If you are planning to attend please come and say hello and tell us what paths you would like to see refurbished, together with any other work you would like to see undertaken.
The litter collections have meant that so far over 37 hours have been spent in cleaning up the Vale, thank you to everyone who took part in helping to clear more than 20 years of rubbish.  If you can spare the time the next litter collection is scheduled for 15th January at 11.00, meet on the field at Peakdale Road.

We would also like to invite you to our next meeting of all the Friends, this will be held in St Martin’s Church on Monday, 13th February at 7.00 p.m.
We thought that you might like to hear more about what can be found on the Vale, i.e. birds, plants, trees etc. so our Biodiversity Team have put together some interesting facts for you:-
Environmental Officer’s Report

Since the formation of the friends group a great deal has been happening concerning Sunny Bank Vale.  A bio diversity report has been obtained, a number of work parties have taken place to address the litter problem, site maps have been prepared with areas of the vale segmented to allow easier identification of work areas etc.
An initial cost survey has been carried out by the British Trust for Conservation Volunteers in relation to the improvement of paths, some of which have been identified as priority paths for refurbishment.  As regular visitors will know at this time of year the paths can be at best very muddy and slippery, this will hopefully improve as work progresses, fencing along Edge Lane has also been replaced which has added to the security of the site and visually enhanced the view onto the Vale from Edge Lane.
We have been working on signage for placement at 4 key entrances to the Vale which will help identify that the Vale exists.
There is lot of hard work needed to help turn the Vale into an area that will be a great place to visit for all members of the community and visitors to the area.  A work programme has been drawn up to assist with this process.
Further work parties have been arranged, anyone wanting to come along can find details on our website www.friendsofsunnybankvale.weebly.com
The Vale is rich in flora and fauna and the bio diversity report carried out identified a wide variety of trees and shrubs, and a number of species of birds, including Bullfinch which are a UK Bio Diversity priority species, foxes are present on site and deer were also spotted towards the end of last year.  In the Spring a further bird survey is planned and if anyone can assist with a bat survey this would be greatly appreciated.
There are a number of fruit trees growing on the Vale with summer seeing a good crop of apples, wild cherry and plums, and for those partial to a drop of gin, sloes are also present.

Further information including the Vale constitution, work party dates, and the bio diversity report can be seen on the above website.
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